
HARBOUR VIEW CITIZENS ASSOCIATION 

GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 4/10/2020 

 

Called to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 3:06 p.m. by Sandra Hall.  Prayer was said by Paul Ximmines. 
 
Apologies for Absence 
There were no apologies for absence 
 
Family Matters 
The Campbells celebrated their anniversary last week.  Best wishes were extended to them. 
 
The minutes were read by Danique Hayden. 
 
Mosaic Project 
Mrs. Hall advised that Mr. E.G. Hunter of NWA said the cost of correcting the problem caused by the 
Mosaic project would be approximately $80milllion and that he made a proposal for the project to be 
attached to South Coast Highway project.  Mr. Paulwell promised to follow up on that proposal. Carol 
Jumpp however expressed concerns that the matter will not be dealt with and that more residents will 
be adversely affected. 
 
Security 
Sgt. Campbell was unable to connect to the meeting, but Mrs. Hall asked that persons air their concerns 
and she would seek to have them addressed on the page. 
 
The followingproblems were reported:  

1. The police refused to take a report of an intruder as they felt it was not a serious matter. 
2. When the issue concerns a person of unsound mind, the police say they are not responsible to 

deal with it. 
3. Not being able to contact the police as their phone lines are down or they don’t have a vehicle 

to respond. 
4. While persons voiced the  opinion that the police did not respond quickly and sometimes not at 

all, one resident said they seem to respond to minor issues such as turning off music while not 
dealing with more serious issues such as burglaries. 

 
The suggestion was made that representatives from the association meet with Sgt. Campbell to have the 
matters resolved. If there are no improvements then letters should be sent to Sgt. Campbell and his 
superior at Elliston Road Station. Issues could also be posted on the police Twitter account. 
 
Report from Mr. Clue 
Lorna Harris gave the following report on behalf of Mr. Clue 

1 He is still in dialogue to get cameras and will advise as soon as he has some results. 
2 He has a list of streetlights to be fixed and is working with JPS to have them done. 
3 Drain cleaning will begin soon. 

 
 



New Business 
One member  enquired about the number of persons required to have a quorum and the passing on of 
information based on the constitution.  The Secretary promised to have the information available at the 
next meeting. 
 
A resident reported that a light that had been out on Lunar drive for a long time had been fixed.  He is 
however concerned about the poles at the back of houses which have not been taken down by JPS.  He 
was advised that the process had begun. 
 
It was reported that boulders were being removed from the riverbed which could result in flooding 
 
There being no other matters for discussion the meeting ended at 4:33 p.m. on a motion from Danique 
Hayden and seconded by Beverlyn Wong. 
    


